
Our aim is to provide warm friendly sessions where people 
can meet up with friends old and new to share in singing 
some wonderful songs together. Add a cuppa and biscuit 
and the occasional cake and you have the recipe for a lovely 
hour or so. Large print songbooks are provided with live 
piano and guitar accompaniment. 
If you would like to help us to keep our centres running for another 
year of happy singing, helping local, older people to make connec-
tions and feel well, then please consider donating to 
www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/musicalmemoriescic 

Pickering
Community Library 
 Mondays 11.00-12.00
 Sept 24 Oct 8, 22, Nov 5, 19, Dec 3, 17 
Kirkbymoorside
Moorside Room 
 Tuesdays 10.30-12.00 
 Sept 25 Oct 9, 23, Nov 6, 20 Dec 4 
Malton
Milton Rooms 
 Fridays 10.30-12.00 
 Sept 28 Oct 5, 12, 26, Nov 9, 16, 23, 30 Dec 7, 14 
Helmsley
Arts Centre* 
 Wednesdays 10.30-12.00 
 Sept 26 Oct 10, Nov 21 Dec 5 (tbc) 
Please note: 

A170 Eastbound bus stop 
Public consultation on proposed bus shelter
PLEASE RESPOND

Northern Ryedale Public 
Transport Group (NRPTG) 
are volunteers working 
to improve public trans-
port and public transport 
facilities in order to help 
non-drivers get out and 
about for work or educa-
tion, enhance physical and 
mental well-being, get to 
services or to see friends 
& family, and also to bring 
visitors to the town. Im-
proved public transport 
facilities give car-drivers 
the option to leave their 
car at home. This reduces 
environmental damage, 

traffic congestion, air pollution, collisions, and 
carbon footprint. 

In 2017, Kirkbymoorside Town Council agreed 
NRPTG’s proposal to purchase a bus shelter to 
be sited at the eastbound bus stop on the A170 
at a cost of £3,790.00 + VAT to include a suit-
able base at a cost of £730.00 + VAT. 

Residents living close to the proposed site 
have expressed their objection to the bus 
shelter being installed and subsequently NYCC 
Highways Authority have suspended the li-
cence pending the outcome of a public consul-
tation. 

The eastbound bus stop is served by an hour-
ly bus service, during working hours, and not 
winter Sundays. East Yorkshire Motor Services 
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For your diary
November
 17 Talk by Joann Fletcher
 The Library 5.00pm
 Followed by drinks reception at Bils and Rye  
 gallery
 19 Town Council Planning committee
 The Library 7.00pm
 Town Council Meeting
 The Library 7.30 pm
24 Christmas Market
 Memorial Hall, Market Place and Library
 Free Children’s Craft Activity
 10.00am – 12noon The Library
28 Give or Take
29 Business Breakfast with FSB
 The Library, 7.15 am

December
16-23 Community Christmas Tree Festival
 The Methodist Church
17  Town Council Planning committee
 The Library 7.00pm
 Town Council Meeting
 The Library 7.30 pm

Kirkbymoorside Library 
Needs Friends!
Friends who can volunteer

Friends who can fundraise

Friends who will join our Friends 

scheme.
It costs £61 per day to keep 
the Library open. We need to 
fundraise to meet these costs.
Please show your support for this 
community project by becoming 
a Friend of the LIbrary and 
help us continue, develop and 
improve our services.

By pledging £10 annually you can 
become a Friend.  Please pick up 
a leaflet at the Library or email 

admin@kirkbylibrary.org.uk

Next issue 
Copy and pictures to

editorial@moorsider.org

or may be left at the Town 
Council office

COPY DEADLINE

22nd March 2019

The Moorsider is published 3 times a year by the Town Council and printed by HPE Print

have confirmed that 407 passengers boarded 
the 128 bus service in Kirkbymoorside in the 
week commencing 11/6/18, and that this is a 
regular loading.  Bus users have said that this 
bus stop is most unpleasant to wait at in bad 
weather.  However it is a short walk for elderly 
or disabled residents of Old Road, Queensway,  
Vivers Place and Oxcroft, so is well situated in 
that respect.  Census figures show that nearly 
1 in 5 Ryedale households have no car. That 
number may increase as people live longer but 
find that they cannot drive for health reasons. 

The proposed shelter would be small and 
transparent. The back of the shelter would be 
3.98m from the road edge, it would be 1.3m 
deep and 3m long. 
Please would you respond directly to the 
Town Council saying if you support or oppose 
the installation of a bus shelter at the A170 
East-bound bus stop?
Please provide your comments in writing
EITHER VIA EMAIL
town.clerk@kirkbymoorsidetowncouncil.
gov.uk 
OR DELIVERED TO
The Town Council Office
at The Library, 7 High Market Place
Kirkbymoorside, YO62 6AT
NO LATER THAN FRIDAY November 9th

Library Opening hours
Mon 9.30–6.30pm, Tues closed, Wed 9.30–5pm, Thurs 9.30–5pm, Fri 9.30–5pm, Sat 9.30–12.30pm

Contacting the Town Council:
KIRKBYMOORSIDE TOWN COUNCIL,

The Library, Church House, 7 High Market Place, Kirkbymoorside, York YO62 6AT
Tel: 01751 432217    website: www.kirkbymoorsidetowncouncil.gov.uk

Continued from page 3

Town Farm Car Park 

Parking is a concern in 
every market town and it is 
increasingly frustrating that 
motorists choose to park 
on residential streets rather 
than using the car park 
located in the town centre, 
behind the Community 
Library on High Market 
Place.  The Town Farm car 
park in Kirkbymoorside is a 
long & short stay car park 
and with a long stay permit 
you can park for as long 

as you like, any day of the 
week for as little as £4 per 
week, and you don’t have 
to walk for miles to get into 
the town centre because 
you’re already there!!! 
Permits are available from 
the Post Office, and you can 
either get a quarterly permit 
for £52 or an annual permit 
for £208. You will also then 
be able to park in any long 
stay car park in Ryedale!!! 

You can now get 1 hour 
FREE parking between 
12midday and 2pm every 

day. Instructions on how 
to obtain your free ticket 
are detailed on the ticket 
machine.

If you only need to park 
for a short time and the 
free 2 hour spaces are not 
available on Market Place 
then a short term permit, 
for as little as £52 for the 
whole year will allow you 
to park for up to 2 hours in 
any short stay car park in 
Ryedale on any day!

NOTE 
THE TOWN FARM CAR PARK IS 
OWNED AND REGULATED BY 
RYEDALE DISTRICT COUNCIL. 

ON-STREET PARKING IS 
REGULATED BY NYCC.        

THE TOWN COUNCIL HAS NO 
AUTHORITY ON PARKING

The Town Farm car park will be 
resurfaced in early November 
so keep an eye out for notices 
detailing when the works will be 
carried out.

	
KIRKBYMOORSIDE	TOWN	COUNCIL	

	
DO	YOU	HAVE	AN	INTEREST	IN	LOCAL	ISSUES?	

	
WOULD	YOU	LIKE	TO	BE	MORE	INVOLVED	WITH	

YOUR	COMMUNITY?	
	

Why	not	apply	for	the	vacancy	on	
the	Town	Council?	

	
	

For	further	details	about	what	being	a	local	councillor	entails,	please	contact	
	

The	Town	Clerk	
Church	House	

7	High	Market	Place	
Kirkbymoorside	

YO62	6AT	
	

Tel	01751	432217	
e-mail:	town.clerk@kirkbymoorsidetowncouncil.gov.uk	

	

Applications	need	to	be	in	by	9th	November	2018	
	

Voluntary contributions only ‘Pay what you feel’
(*Helmsley Arts Centre—£3 voluntary contribution) 
Refreshments included 
Contact: 
Tel: Ruth 07527 006402 
Email: ruth@musicalmemoriescic.org.uk



Kirkbymoorside Cricket Club may soon fold if more players 
/ members aren’t found, warns President and stalwart 
Howard Mudd. The club currently play in the Scarborough 
Beckett Saturday League and the Ryedale Beckett Evening 
League. While the club has a developing junior and 
coaching section they have found themselves short of 
senior players resulting in having to concede several games 
this season. It is deeply disappointing to find the club in this 
situation given the facilities and equipment available. 
If you feel you could help in any way as a member or 
player to prevent the folding of this long established 
cricket club please contact Howard 01751 432064 or 
Secretary 01751 432422.  

Concerns for Kirkbymoorside 
Cricket Club

Do you want some new play 
equipment at Old Road play 
area?
The Town Council would like to invite members of the 
community to vote for their preferred play equipment. The 
various different play options are on display in the library. 
Simply complete a voting slip to indicate your preference. 
Once the most popular play equipment is determined the 
Town Council will submit a bid to the Big Lottery Fund, 
Awards for All scheme. The closing date for votes is Friday 
November 9th.

Kirkbymoorside Town Brass Band and Kirkbymoorside 
Scouts are delighted to announce that work on the new 
joint Scout and Band Hall begun in September. The hall 
is designed as a joint bespoke venue for organisations, 
providing a 250-seater venue for the band and a large Scout 
hall with storage for the Scouts. The new hall will secure 
the future of both the Band and Scouts, who are integral 
to Kirkbymoorside’s community, for generations to come. 
The organisations have been fundraising hard and further 
events and opportunities to support the venture will be 
published soon.

Work begins on Scout and 
Band hall

Kirkbymoorside Town Council

The full Council meets on the third Monday of each month except for August. 
Meetings are open to the public, start at 7.30pm and are held in Church House,

High Market Place, Kirkbymoorside. Agendas are displayed in the Library,
on the Town Council notice board and can be viewed via the website

(see address below).

A170 roundabout

You may have noticed that 
the roundabout has recently 
been improved as the plants 
that were reinstated after 
the construction works last 
winter did not fair well. The 
replacement plants have 
been sourced locally from 
Daisy’s Garden Centre and 
thanks go to Rita Gibson for 
her time and expertise.

Christmas lights

This year the roundabout 
will be resplendent with 
new Christmas lights which 
have been very generously 
given to the Town by Lesley 
Temple. The gift of the 
Christmas lights is a lovely 
gesture that will be enjoyed 
by all in the town and 
everyone passing through 
Kirkbymoroside. It is also 
a very appropriate way of 
marking Lesley’s 50 years of 
work and her contribution 
to our town.

As with last year there will 
also be Christmas lights 
adorning the Silver Birch 
trees on Piercy End and 
High Market Place. The 
trees will not be felled as 
they are now protected by 
a Tree Preservation Order.  
Hopefully they will be part 
of the streetscape for 
several more years.

agreed that the proposal 
was not feasible and 
therefore bollards will not 
be installed on West End.

Upon further consideration 
the Town Council agreed 
to apply to North 
Yorkshire County Council 
Highways Authority for 
an experimental Traffic 
Regulation Order to 
implement a one-way 
system on a trial basis. 

It should be noted that 
North Yorkshire County 
Council are the Authority 
responsible for all highways 
issues including traffic and 
road safety matters and 
the Town Council must 
refer to them to address  
concerns about road 
safety in Kirkbymoorisde.   
The NYCC Highways 
Improvement Manager 
has explained that the 
request for an experimental 
Traffic Regulation Order 
to implement a one-way 
system on a trial basis, in 
itself does not guarantee 
the implementation of the 
TRO. It would still need 
the support of the County 
Council and there are many 
aspects that need to be 
considered and satisfied 
in order to progress the 
matter.

Continued on page 4

West End 

You will no doubt be aware 
that there are concerns 
about the traffic and road 
safety on West End. The 
Town Council shares these 
concerns and the subject 
has been considered at 
length over the past 18 
months. Earlier in the year 
the Town Council received 
a copy of the petition, 
initiated by a resident 
of West End and signed 
by 164 residents, which 
was submitted to NYCC 
Highways Authority to 
clearly demonstrate the 
traffic concerns on West 
End. 

One course of action  
available for the Town 
Council to pursue without 
the necessity of legal orders 
is the installation of bollards 
on the pavement, which 
would act as a deterrent 
for motorists to drive along 
the pavement. The Town 
Council recently engaged 
the residents of West End 
in an informal consultation 
to determine the support 
of a proposal to introduce 
bollards on the North side 
of the street. The responses 
from residents on West 
End were received and 
considered by the Town 
Council at the meeting on 
17th September, 6 in favour: 
30 in opposition. On the 
basis of the responses it was 

Community 
Public Access 
Defibrillator

Earlier in the year the 
Yorkshire Ambulance 
Service NHS Trust 
provided notice that they 
were in the process of 
transferring ownership 
and sustainability of the 
Community Public Access 
Defibrillators (CPADs) back 
to the Communities. This 
presented the opportunity 
for the proprietors of 
the George & Dragon to 
ask the Town Council to 
adopt ownership of the 
defibrillator. The Town 
Council agreed and the 
defibrillator that was 
located in a locked cabinet 
inside the George & Dragon 
lounge, and therefore only 
accessible during opening 
hours, is now located on 
the exterior wall of The 
Moorside Room, 9 Church 
Street. Members of the 
Council are pleased  that 
this vital equipment is 
retained in Kirkbymoorside 
and is now more accessible 
to the community in the 
town centre.

There are two Community 
Public Access Defibrillators 
in Kirkbymoorside, one 
in the town centre at The 
Moorside Room and the 
other at the Sporstfield.

Help to keep our Library Open
CLIC @ Kirkbymoorside is our 
Community Library and is run entirely 
by a group of volunteers.  We are 
fundraising to make sure that our 
Library stays open. 

Please help us by becoming a Friend of the Library and 
donating £10 a year to give vital support and help us 
to continue, develop and improve our services to the 
community.
By becoming a Friend to your Community Library you will 
have the satisfaction of knowing you are supporting an 
important local resource.  
Forms are available at the Library and we are registered for 
Gift Aid.
If you have any queries about membership, please email 
us, admin @kirkbylibrary.org.uk or call at the Library 

An Egyptian Evening with 
Professor Joann Fletcher 
In what promises to be a very interesting talk, the well-
known Egyptologist, Professor Joann Fletcher, will give 
a talk at the Library at 5pm on 17th November on the 
importance of animals to the Ancient Egyptians and how 
they were portrayed in the art of the era.  It coincides with 
the launch of Bils & Rye’s latest show depicting Animal Art 
by some of the UK’s most revered artists, including Louise 
McNaught, an artist who has done much work with the 
WWF to raise awareness of the many endangered species.
Following the talk we will then move to the Bils and Rye 
gallery for drinks and a chance to talk to Joann and ask 
questions.
Professor Fletcher has made many television and radio 
appearances and has published several books including 
‘The Story of Egypt’ and ‘Cleopatra the Great’.

 Tickets available from the Bils and Rye Gallery, £13.50.
£10 of the ticket price will be donated to the Library. Professor Joann Fetcher


